
St. Andrews Maryfield Local Board Meeting 

June 10, 2021 

St. Andrews United Church local board meeting was held on June 10, 2021 at 1:00 p.m. 

ATTENDANCE: Helen Johnson, Barry Balls, Fran Balls, Roy Bortolotto, Charlotte Kovach, 

Barb Swallow, Lyle Adair and Sharon Adair. 

OPENING: Barry Balls called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m. Roy Bortolotto led us in prayer.  

MINUTES: Charlotte Kovach read the minutes of the Mar.11, 2021 meeting. Barb Swallow 

moved the minutes be adopted as read, seconded by Lyle Adair. CARRIED 

BUSINESS ARISING: Cards and certificates for pizza at the Arlington Hotel were sent to the 9 

Maryfield Grade 12 grads.  

CORRESPONDENCE: none 

TREASURER’S REPORT: opening balance Mar.12, 2021 $20,640.95; closing balance June.10, 

2021 $22,108.00. Take-out soup & sandwich $991.00. Expenses $43.06. Barb Swallow moved 

the acceptance of her report. Seconded by Sharon Adair. CARRIED  

MINISTER’S REPORT: Regular Sunday worship services and bible studies. Phone contact with 

Maryfield Villa residents; communion services, one funeral, soup & sandwich lunch. Online 

LSRC ministerial gatherings and DLM gatherings. Online Lenten retreat (St. Andrews College) 

and spring retreat. August is vacation month. 

ENVELOPES: Apr. $670.00; May $1,095.00; one Sunday in June $136.00. 

M & S: $700.00 sent in so far. On hand - $645.97 

Lyle Adair moved acceptance of his report, seconded by Barb Swallow. CARRIED 

M & P: will meet Oct.21, 2021 in Maryfield. 

PROPERTY: (in new business) 

Helen Johnson moved the acceptance of the above reports, seconded by Fran Balls. CARRIED 

NEW BUSINESS: Regional Council is setting up a justice committee. After discussion it was 

decided to write a letter to Sask. Health Authority, the MLA serving this area, the ministers and 

premier to request funding for spiritual care to be reinstated. Fran Balls offered to write these 

letters. RE: conversion therapy. A letter has been written by Fran Balls asking for the ban of 

conversion therapy in Sask., seconded by Sharon Adair. CARRIED 

It was suggested that a thank you card be sent out to people donating to the church.  

Discussion re: fall supper, in-person or take out. It was decided to set a date (Oct 24) for a take-

out fall supper. Fran Balls moved tentative date for fall supper to be Oct.24, seconded by Helen 

Johnson. CARRIED 



Barb Swallow moved we have a take-out soup, sandwich and dessert on Sept.17, seconded by 

Lyle Adair. CARRIED 

Discussion on front entrance steps covering. An estimate of $3,000.00 to $4,000.00 by Spray-on 

Solutions Inc. from Wawota. Information on rubber tiles from Co-op and rolls of rubber from 

Ryman Rubber was presented. A decision will be made later. 

The last church service before Roy’s holiday is July 25. Start services on Sept.5 at 11:30 a.m.  

NEXT MEETING: Sept.16, 2021 at 1:00 p.m.  

ADJOURNMENT: Charlotte Kovach adjourned the meeting.    


